
 
STAFF REPORT 
 
To:   Coastside County Water District Board of Directors 
 
From:    Mary Rogren 
 
Agenda:  November 12, 2024 
 
Report Date:  November 8, 2024 
 
Agenda Title: Carter Hill Prestressed Concrete Tank and Seismic Upgrades 

Project – Update #1 
 
 
Informational Item 
 
At the July 9, 2024 Regular Board of Directors Meeting, the Board authorized an 
award of contract to DN Tanks, LLC. (“DN Tanks”) for the construction of the 
Carter Hill Prestressed Concrete Tank and Seismic Upgrades Project. The District 
issued a “limited notice to proceed” on September 13, 2024. The limited notice to 
proceed was issued to allow DN Tank to commence preparation of submittals 
and conduct early preparation work while the District sorted out the possible 
relocation of PG&E utilities. Once the full “notice to proceed” is issued, the 
contract duration is 480 days with estimated completion in Spring 2026. 
 
Freyer and Laureta, Inc., the Construction Management firm on this project has 
put together a brief summary of progress to date.  See Attachment A.  
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